


 

 

• Improves the urban environment in the town centre by redirecting significant traffic 
volumes away from Rimu Road and Kāpiti Road; 

• Supports the shift from vehicles to walking, cycling and public transport by enabling access 
to residential and commercial land-uses around and within the town centre, and children 
accessing local schools and journeys to the rail and bus hub; 

• Allows speed management and safer crossing places / routes into and within the town 
centre; 

• Supports better quality urban design outcomes for the undeveloped land adjacent to the 
town centre; 

• Reduces maintenance costs for the existing arterial roads by transferring a large 
proportion of vehicles, in particular heavy freight vehicles, to the new link road. 

The effects of delaying this work would likely result in the following: 

• A steady decline in traffic conditions on Kāpiti Road, with increased delays, congestion 
and an increased risk of road accidents; 

• The development of land in and around the town centre may be delayed or be 
implemented in a less than ideal format. This could lead to issues such as compromised 
access, poor urban outcomes, missed opportunities for wider network connectivity, 
preventing the progression of the Council’s Town Centre projects and the overall 
anticipated economic benefits for the district will not be realised; 

• Increased maintenance costs on the arterial roads of Rimu Road and Kāpiti Road from 
continuing increases in traffic flow. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Sacha Haskell 
Group Manager Place and Space 
Te Kaihautū Takiwā, Waahi hoki 
 




